
 
 

 
 

   
  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

This week started with a lot of controversy about the food parcels for children on FSM. Although I hope that our parents who 
received their parcels agree that theirs was better than those circulating in the media, I am glad that the Government is changing to 
the voucher scheme. With the best will in the world, it is not for Government to dictate what meals parents provide at home by 
giving ingredients. However, it has come to my attention that 37 families have not yet redeemed the 2 week Christmas vouchers that 
Enfield Council administered; these must urgently be redeemed by 7th February – please see letter on page 8 – or they will be void. 
 
From the attendance data below, I can see that many more children are participating in remote learning. We have been doing our 
best to understand what obstacles to participation exist and we have been able to lend 74 laptops to KS2 pupils. I am now trying to 
persuade the DfE for KS1 laptops as well. Some parents collected the Vodafone mobile phone data cards that are still available and 9 
parents will hopefully benefit from the Government’s free data extension scheme once their information has been processed.  
 
In the light of free schemes for families to access food or technology, I want to impress on parents to be extra vigilant for online 
scams. The FSM vouchers have not been claimed as some parents may have been concerned that these were scams. Similarly, we 
have had a report that bank details have been asked for to access ‘free’ technology. Do contact us if in doubt. We don’t want you to 
miss out nor that you end up falling for a dishonest profiteer. 
 
From the work in this newsletter you can see the breadth of learning that has taken place this week. On Monday, I asked our pupils 
to demonstrate being ready for home learning and create a poster (page 11) that promotes this. The certificates this week were 
given to those that modelled this well, such as: being appropriately dressed, having a suitable learning environment (not in bed), 
joining in the live sessions on time, completing work and returning for feedback, not eating breakfast during a live session.  
 
Kind regards 
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Remote Learning Attendance from Friday 8th January – Thursday 14th January 2021 
 

                     Ash 54.00%           1H 77.85%             2A 82.96%           3F 81.60%            4F 84.34%              5G 91.20%             6B 95.71% 
                 Birch 78.00%         1K 74.28%              2L 81.53%           3G 91.03%           4H 74.40%              5K 86.20%              6T 92.14% 
                 Oak 64.00%           1T 89.65%              2T 72.80%          3W 84.00%           4R 88.33%              5T 90.76%              6 Th 95.71% 

 
Well done to Birch, 1T, 6B and 6Th for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since 5th January Y1 – Y6 85.24% 
 

Our Value this week was   
The following pupils modelled the value this week: 

 
Vladi 1H, Elleyanna 1K, Elias 1T, Mira 2A, Lynzie 2L, Elif Nur 2T, Mia 3F, Maija 3G, Jayden 3W, Sel 4F, Humahira 4H,         

Bernice 4R, Varun 5G, Eliz 5K, Siloe 5T, Tyrese 6B, Rosamaria 6T, Collins 6TH 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In phonics we have been using 
our sounds to Fred talk words to 

read and write. 

In math’s we have been saying 
the number one less than a 
number to 20. 

In Literacy we have been 
reading the traditional tale The 
Three Billy Goats Gruff. We 
made masks and described 
the characters.  

Reception 

Home Learning 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading while at home 

There have been lots of lovely stories read to children since 
home learning started. Don’t forget, if you are able to, access 
Accelerated Reader and complete a quiz on the stories you 
have heard! 

You can access this by pressing the following link: 

Welcome to Renaissance Place (renlearn.co.uk)  

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to everyone who has logged on to Times Tables Rock 
Stars this week! Each week we will be announcing the results of 
who has achieved high results on TTRS.  

This week our three highest scoring students are: 

The certificate for the class with the most active players in the whole school goes too… 

– Well done 3G you have had 52% of your class actively playing.  

Don’t forget to login and play. Try and be the winning class! We can’t wait to see who 
has been practicing their times tables! Keep rocking!  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
The Council provided a voucher during the Christmas period to all parents who have children in receipt of a free school meal.  Your child’s school provided us with a 
mobile and/or email address so we could sent a bar coded voucher for you to cash or pay for shopping at a Paypoint retailer.    
 
It appears that your voucher remains uncashed.  There may be a number of reasons for this.   Can you please review emails or texts you received between the 
11.12.2020  to 14.12.2020 from ‘LBEnfield Cashout’ .   If you have deleted the message please email paypoint.cashout@enfield.gov.uk and we will re-issue the 
voucher.     
 
Please refer to the attached FAQ’s or follow the information below to cash your Paypoint voucher:                
 
PayPoint cash vouchers are easy to use, look for PayPoint sign outside of the shop.   
 
 

 Parents will receive a text or email message from ‘LBEnfield Cashout’  
 Click on the link on the text or email message.  You will have a bar coded voucher and a link to enter your postcode to help you find your nearest 

PayPoint retailer.    
 You can also visit: http://www.paypoint.co.uk/paypointlocator.  There are over 140 PayPoint retailers in Enfield 
 Visit your PayPoint retailer, show the shop assistant the bar coded voucher on your mobile / email and they will give you the cash or you can pay for 

shopping using the voucher.   
 Vouchers will expire after 30 days from the date issued if they have not been redeemed.   
 Please find attached a copy of the PayPoint Cash Voucher FAQ’s for more information. 
 If you have issues cashing your cash voucher when you are at a PayPoint retailer, PayPoint can help the retailer process the voucher, please ring PayPoint 

on  0330 400 0002 

The Council is here to help during this difficult time.  Please visit the Council’s website https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-council/enfield-stands-together/ 
which provides a range of local support available.  Alternatively you can ring 02083791000 and press option 7. 
 

FSM Letter 
This REAL message was sent on 5th January –  
check your emails, spam or deleted items.          
37 families have yet to redeem this voucher for 
2 weeks free meals entitlement ! 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nathan in 2L understand how to 

BE READY FOR HOME LEARNING 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


